
 

 



Chair’s piece 

Track Season 

I am writing this on the evening of our final open 

meeting at the end of a long season. The club’s 

successes over the summer have been well 

documented on these pages.  

Our meetings rely on a small number of dedicated 

officials. We are starting to see some new officials 

emerging – we will need more if we are to meet our 

many commitments without overstretching our 

resources. I would like to thank everyone who has 

officiated this summer at matches all over the country. 

Our coaches have also been working very hard. A few 

words of appreciation for their efforts are always 

welcome. 

Track Management 

The club has been responsible for managing the 

athletics stadium at Stantonbury since 1992 which 

includes all bookings and grounds maintenance. Three 

years ago, we replaced the floodlights by LED lights 

and replaced the steeplechase barriers. More recently, 

we have had the track cleaned and repaired. Future 

projects will include replacing the hurdles and, in about 

five years’ time, having the track resurfaced and 

relined. 

Clubhouse 

The clubhouse has been largely out of action since a 

burst water pipe caused significant damage last winter. 

The good news is that the Schools Insurance 

Company has agreed to refurbish the building at a cost 

of £120k with the work being carried out between now 

and Christmas. 

The club has set up a small working group to discuss 

how to refurbish the building to make it more friendly 

and inviting. Early suggestions include: 

• Enhancing the cafeteria area in the main 

activity area with the committee room used for 

athletes who want to leave their kit during 

training. 

• Using the office as a small meeting room for 1-

1 meetings. 

• Removing most of the noticeboards in the main 

activity room and perhaps using a large display 

screen for important notices. 

• Using this activity room for occasional courses 

and presentations 

We would like to invite athletes and parents to join us 

in this planning process. Contact Bryan Waddington 

(bryan@secretmountain.co.uk) if you have the 

passion or expertise to help with this planning and 

implementation. 

While the clubhouse is being refurbished, we will need 

to store all the equipment in the main activity room 

outside the building. We are considering how this can 

be done. 

Fundraising 

The club is planning to send letters to many of the 

major companies in Milton Keynes to seek additional 

sponsorship on top of the very welcome funding we 

receive each year from Marshall Amplification. One of 

the key factors in attracting sponsorship is making use 

of contacts we have in these companies through our 

athletes, parents and friends. 

If you work for one of the major companies in Milton 

Keynes (or knows someone who does) and can help 

with this vital work, could you please contact Ian 

Stewart (ian.stewart2260@gmail.com).  

Cross Country 

As the track season winds down, so the cross-country 

season begins. Our focus as a club is on the five 

matches in the Chiltern League, starting with the first 

meeting at Keysoe Equestrian Centre, north of 

Bedford on Saturday 14 October. To be successful in 

this league we need to get large numbers of runners 

out for each race in every match. Please try to be 

there. The second match on 12 November will be at 

the Teardrop Lakes, Milton Keynes (organised by 

MMK and Leighton Buzzard). The fourth round on 13 

January at Cassiobury Park, Watford will include the 

club championships. These are great social events as 

well as keenly fought sporting contests. I hope that our 

many athletes, parents and friends will support all the 

members of the Club, cheering them on and 

encouraging them to do well. 

The Bucks County Championships will be held at 

Sandy in Bedfordshire on Sunday 7 January. 

Volunteer Day 

A group of club volunteers is getting together on 

Saturday 30 September to spend a morning tidying up 

the track to get it ready for the winter. The details are 

on the back page. Let Ian Stewart know if you are 

coming. You would be most welcome. 

Annual General Meeting 

This year’s AGM will be held online on Tuesday 14 

November. If you want to put forward a motion, or if 

you are thinking of standing for one of the positions, 

please talk to Club Co-Chair, David Millett, or me. I 

would like to take this opportunity to thank all the 

members of the Committee for their work on behalf of 

the Club. 

Mick Bromilow (mick.bromilow@mkac.org.uk)  

Co-Chair, Marshall Milton Keynes AC 
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